
CITY OF LAS VEGAS 
PLANNING COMMISSION AND CITY COUNCIL 

RECOMMENDATIONS / COMMENTS 
 
 
FROM:    CLARK COUNTY DEPARTMENT OF AVIATION 
 
APPLICATION NUMBERS:  22-0368-SUP1, SDR1 
 
PROJECT:    NOLA SOL APARTMENTS 
 
LOCATION:     139-18-410-017 
 
MEETING DATES:   SEPTEMBER 13, 2022, PLANNING COMMISSION & 

OCTOBER 19, 2022, CITY COUNCIL 
 
COMMENTS:     
 
Federal Aviation Regulations (14 CFR, Part 77) and City of Las Vegas Code (Section 19.10.080) 
require that the Federal Aviation Administration (FAA) be notified before the construction or 
alteration of any building or structure that will exceed a slope of 100:1 for a distance of 20,000 
feet from the nearest point of any airport runway or for any structure greater than 200 feet in 
height.  Such notification allows the FAA to determine what impact, if any, the proposed 
development will have upon aircraft operations, and allow the FAA to determine whether the 
development should be obstruction marked or lighted. 
 
The proposed development would exceed the 100:1 notification requirement or is greater than 
200 feet in height. 
 

• Applicant is required to file FAA form 7460-1, “Notice of Proposed Construction or 
Alteration” with the FAA,  

 
• Applicant is advised that FAA’s airspace determinations (the outcome of filing the FAA 

Form 7460-1) are dependent on petitions by any interested party and the height that will 
not present a hazard as determined by the FAA may change based on these comments.  
Applicant is advised that the FAA’s airspace determinations include expiration dates and 
that separate airspace determinations will be needed for construction cranes or other 
temporary equipment. 
 

• No building permits should be issued until applicant provides evidence that a 
“Determination of No Hazard to Air Navigation” has been issued by the FAA. 
 

• No structure greater than 35’ in height shall be permitted to be erected or altered that 
would constitute a hazard to air navigation, or would result in an increase to minimum 
flight altitudes during any phase of flight, or would otherwise be determined to pose a 
significant adverse impact on airport or aircraft operations. 

 



The proposed development lies just outside the 2015 AE-60 (60-65 DNL) noise contour for 
North Las Vegas Airport (VGT), and is subject to significant aircraft noise and continuing over-
flights.  Future demand for air travel and airport operations is expected to increase significantly.  
Clark County intends to continue to upgrade VGT to meet future air traffic demand, and 
nighttime operations may and will continue to occur at VGT. 
 

• Applicant is advised that issuing a stand-alone noise disclosure statement to the purchaser 
or renter of each unit in the proposed development and to forward the completed and 
recorded noise disclosure statements to the Department of Aviation's Noise Office is 
strongly encouraged.  Additionally, the Federal Aviation Administration will no longer 
approve remedial noise mitigation measures for incompatible development impacted by 
aircraft operations which was constructed after October 1, 1998, and funds will not be 
available in the future should the residents wish to have their buildings purchased or 
soundproofed. 

 




